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Updates 

During March, we have noticed a number of 
calls regarding cold callers attending 

addresses. This has been to sell various 
items, claim they are working for a charity 
and also aiming to purchase cars. Please 
make contact with the police if you have 

similar calls to your door so that we can try 
and locate potential offenders. 

Further to this we have recorded a number 
of suspicious incidents involving, empty 
properties where offenders have gained 

entry. Please ensure vacant properties are 
suitably secured. CCTV is a great deterrent 
and assists us with identify offenders so if 

you have the option to install this please do 
so. 

 

Neighbourhood Alert 

North Yorkshire Police have a new community messenger system called Neighbourhood Alert. The 
system sends out an email / text message with alerts direct from the police. Containing updates such 

as ongoing crimes / to scam advice within your area. 

Should you wish to sign up please email myself, elliot.brown@northyorkshire.police.uk the following 
information; 

Full name 

Address with postcode 

Email address 

Mobile Phone Number 

Landline (Ideally, but not necessary) 

What is good about the local area you live crime wise / any concerns you may have and wish for the 
police to focus on 

A score of 1-5 on how confident you are with North Yorkshire Police at this time, 1 being not 
confident, 5 being very 

Thank you 

 

Advice  

Over the past few days, a tipping trailer was 
stolen from Station Road in North Cowton. 
This was from the building site where new 

houses are under construction. A vehicle was 
broken into at The Holiday Inn at Scotch 

Corner, where tools and money were stolen.  

Therefore please ensure you keep any 
valuables locked and safely secured. If you do 

happen to have CCTV, please ensure it is in 
fully working order. Finally, if you do happen 
to see any suspicious activity please do report 

it to us via 101 or in an emergency 999. 

mailto:elliot.brown@northyorkshire.police.uk
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Contact Us 

 

 

 

 

 
Local Twitter 

@North Yorkshire Police - Richmondshire  
 

Force Twitter 
@NYorksPolice  

 

 

 

 

 
Local Facebook Page 

North Yorkshire Police – Richmondshire   
 

Force Page  
North Yorkshire Police  

Your Local Team 
 
Sergeant 
375 - Lauren Wilkinson – lauren.wilkinson@northyorkshire.police.uk  
 
Police Officer 
1768 - Chris Coleman - christopher.coleman@northyorkshire.police.uk 
 
Police Community Support Officers  
3570 - Elliot Brown – elliot.brown@northyorkshire.police.uk 
3811 – Vincent Long – vincent.long@northyorkshire.police.uk 
5745 – Lisa Wilson – lisa.wilson@northyorkshire.police.uk 
4281 – Dave Alexander – dave.alexander@northyorkshire.police.uk 
5888 – Gayle Smith – gayle.smith@northyorkshire.police.uk 
 

Useful Contact Numbers 
 
Highways : 0300 123 5000 
NHS : 111 
Local Dog Warden : 01748 829100 / dog.warden@richmondshire.gov.uk 
Action Fraud : 0300 123 2040 

 
 

Data Protection 
 
In order to comply with data protection, whilst details of crimes and anti-social behaviour are 
included in Parish / Town council reports, North Yorkshire Police may not have a lawful basis 
to share further information. 

 

To contact Local officers please call 101 and select Option Two and 
state either officer’s full name or collar number. Please do not report 
incidents via this method – please dial 101 and select Option One to 
speak to an operator. 

.  

http://twitter.com/NYorksPolice
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